
 

 

   

  

  

**Traffic Advisory** 

  
Jacksonville – As part of the First Coast Expressway project, the newly constructed New World 

Avenue Bridge over State Road 23 will open to only westbound traffic on the evening of 

Tuesday, January 16. The traffic shift will begin at 7:30 p.m. and should take no more than four 

hours. The eastbound lanes of the bridge are expected to open in about eight weeks.  

 

Motorists wishing to access southbound S.R. 23 from westbound New World Avenue will be 

routed across the New World Avenue bridge south to Normandy Boulevard and then to S.R. 23.  

 

Eastbound New World Avenue traffic will continue to use the current roadway and temporary 

signal at the intersection of S.R. 23 and New World Avenue to travel either north or south on 

S.R. 23 or continue east on the City of Jacksonville’s newly constructed section of New World 

Avenue, which now connects to Chaffee Road. 
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